Media Release:

The Honourable Maurice Herauf K. C. re-appointed Conflict of Interest
Commissioner.

Speaker Todd Goudy announced on Wednesday, May 14, 2025, that pursuant to section 18(4) of The
Members’ Conflict of Interest Act. Mr. Maurice Herauf K.C. is re-appointed by the Legislative Assembly
of Saskatchewan as Conflict of Interest Commissioner for the Province of Saskatchewan.

In accordance with Section 2 (q) of The Lobbyist Act, the Conflict of Interest Commissioner also serves as
the Lobbyist Registrar for the Province of Saskatchewan.

Mr. Herauf has been in the role of Conflict of Interest Commissioner and the Registrar of Lobbyist for
the Province of Saskatchewan since May 20, 2020.

He has extensive experience in the adjudication of complex disputes in all areas of law. He has served in
the positions of Justice of the Court of Queens's Bench, Justice of the Court of Appeal, and Registrar of
the Court of Appeal/Registrar of Bankruptcy / Executive Legal Officer and Media Relations Officer to
the Court of Appeal for Saskatchewan. He also has extensive experience with administrative and
management practices within the Government of Saskatchewan having served as Manager of the
License Administration Branch of Saskatchewan, Liquor and Gaming Authority and the Director of the
Maintenance Enforcement Branch for Saskatchewan Justice.

Mr. Herauf received the Academic Excellence Award by the Law Society of Saskatchewan in 1987 for
the Highest Overall Marks. He was also awarded the Saskatoon Bar Association Prize for the Highest
Overall Bar Examination Marks in 1987.

Speaker Goudy said, “It has been a pleasure working with Mr. Herauf in his role as Conflict of Interest
Commissioner and I look forward to a continued positive working relationship”.
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